Final Approved – January 13, 2020 Draft – December 11, 2019

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES December 10, 2019

CALL TO ORDER -

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Witman at 9:30 AM at the Pleasant Valley Community Center at 1605 E. Burnley Drive, Camarillo, CA 93010.

WELCOME -

Barbara reminded the audience that we are fragrance, cell phone & children free. She pointed out emergency exits and asked that everyone be sure to sign in. December birthdays were recognized. She reminded us of Lost & Found container in Ways & Means. The bulletin board has valuable information. Barbara talked about the value of a quilt.

She pointed out that during this meeting Ventura Modern Guild is selling raffle tickets for one of their quilts. A silent auction & buy it now book sale is happening today. A potluck is being served throughout this meeting to celebrate the holiday season.

OUILT GIVEAWAY -

Lou Dunne represented Comfort Givers in the quilt give away. She introduced representatives from VCMC Infusion, Life Centers of Ventura, Safe Harbor, Kids to Kids, Senior Concerns, & RAIN. Each of these agencies was shown the quilts being given to them. In addition, quilts were shown that are to be given to New Start for Moms, Light House &VCMC Neonatal (no representatives were there). Casa Pacifica said that they do not need any quilts at this time. A total of 323 quilts were given out along with many burps, hats, flannel blankets, pillowcases, receiving blankets & toiletries.

Lou also shared with the members many valuable Internet Quilt Resources.

BREAK – 10:35 – 10:55 AM

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

PRESIDENT -

Barbara announced that the Road 2 California Bus trip is full.

There are still a few spots left in Peggy Martin's January class.

SHOW & SHARE -

A few member quilts were shown.

TREASURER -

Judy reported our current account balances: Checking \$ 23,764.40, Savings \$ 33,586.49 & CD \$ 18,796.75.

Camarillo Quilters Association General Membership Meeting – Page 2 December 10, 2019

SPEAKER CONTRACTS -

Maria reported that all months are full for 2020. There are 2 months open in 2021. Please give her suggestions.

WORKSHOPS -

Joey said Janett Rice will be teaching curves & circles in February & Jenny Carr Kinney will be teaching a class in March.

BOM -

Jonette pointed out her display board & said that patterns will be posted on website.

MISCELLANEOUS -

Maribeth outlined her UFO Challenge that will start in January 2020.

PRESIDENT -

Barbara told the members that she will not be here at the next meeting in January. She reminded members to pay for & pick up library auction books. Everyone was dismissed for the potluck lunch.

ADJOURNED – 11:20

Susan Wilson, Secretary

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on January 13, 2020